“Central
District

Health Department 1137 South Locust Street, Grand Island, NE 68801 Telephone: (308) 385 5175 Fax: (308) 385 5181

June 22, 2021

Jeremiah Johnson
Grand Island Sunrise Rotary

Dear Jeremiah,

Please excuse the lateness of this communication. We are relieved to be past the craziness of the pandemic
surges and are pleased to have time to focus on thanking those who provided support during the pandemic,
including the Grand Island Sunrise Rotary.

We gratefully received the $600 donation in November 2020 from the Sunrise Rotary with the intention of
buying thermometers to distribute to residents who were at risk for COVID-19 so that they could self monitor.
The goals was to distribute 300 thermometers to those who demonstrated a need. However, at the time we were
purchasing thermometers, we found that only 24 thermometers could be purchased due to a lack of supply and a
greatly increased demand. This was a total of $49.50. We retained the remaining funds until we found a suitable
purpose where we could provide assistance to those most in need. Thermometers continued to be impossible to
purchase so we looked for other ways to assist the community.

As vaccine became available, we recruited volunteers to assist with our COVID-19 clinics held at the
Community Fieldhouse at Fonner Park. We committed the remaining funds from the Sunrise Rotary donation to
purchase a lunch and bottled water for the community volunteers who faithfully gave of their time and energy to
help in the clinics week after week.

Please see the attached receipts. Let me know if you have questions.

/%l:anks,

A

Téresa ﬂ@%&’ -
Health Director

Healthy People, Healthy Community!



